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 ANNUAL MEETING TUES OCT 7
Because no quorum had been reached at our annual meeting last year, the existing board members agreed to serve another year.  Therefore, this year all five positions on the board are up for grabs. Since we have passed the due date to have names put on the ballot, it will be necessary for the Board to appoint two additional members.  If you would like to serve on the board, please contact any board member prior to our annual meeting. Wine, cheese, and hors-doeuvres will be served.

ANNUAL BLOCK PARTY
The annual block party was cancelled this year due to prior commitments on the part of the organizers.
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
There is a monthly Neighborhood Watch meeting on the third Tuesday of the month at the field office of Wendy Greuel, 7:00PM. Senior Lead Officer Larry Martinez will give out the latest crime statistics by area and answer any questions that you may have. It is a very interesting meeting in that it brings together people from Sunland-Tujunga, Lake View Terrace, Pacoima, and Shadow Hills and highlights the problems in each of those areas. At the meeting on 9-16 we were given a special phone number for all non-emergency (911) calls. The number connects directly with LAPD dispatch and can be used if you are witnessing a crime or an event that needs police attention immediately. Do not call this number if you are reporting something that already took place. 
The number is 818-734-2223.
NEIGHBORHOOD CRIME
 There have been several robberies in our neighborhood within the past couple of  weeks.  Be vigilant about watching the neighborhood for strange cars and anything unusual about your neighbor’s house. A home  robbery took place recently during the day when the homeowners were at home although they were in a different part of their property.
HOME IMPROVEMENTS
We are seeing several home improvement projects of late and they certainly do add to the neighborhood. However, please don’t forget to get Architectural Committee approval for any changes or additions to your home and your front yard. If you are thinking of repainting your house the same color then no 
approval is necessary. Please don’t assume that just because another house in the neighborhood did something that it is ok 
for you to do the same thing.  It is always good policy to fill out an Architectural Change Form and submit it to the Board for review.
WATER CONSERVATION & FRONT YARDS
In our efforts to conserve water, please don’t quit watering your lawn altogether.  The grass doesn’t have to be solid green, but it definitely needs to be more green than brown. If you don’t want grass in front of your house then there are many drought tolerant plants that are native to this area which would certainly look nice and still give your house the curb appeal that it needs.

DO YOU HAVE A FAVORITE CRAFTSMAN?
We are compiling a list of painters, plumbers, electricians, carpenters, and assorted handymen that you might have used in the past and that you would recommend to a neighbor who was looking for someone in that trade. We would compile the list and make it available to all homeowners on our website.
BLUE BARREL DIVERS
There has been a number of people walking thru the Estates on Monday mornings picking through the blue barrels and taking the plastic, aluminum, etc that they can easily recycle. This is illegal and if you see them, Officer Martinez has told us to tell them to leave and then tell them that you are calling the LAPD, If you can get a license number all the better. By not doing anything you encourage more ‘visitors’ into our area and that is not a good thing.
HALLOWEEN IS JUST 5 WEEKS AWAY

This year promises to be a big one because Halloween falls on a Friday.  If the weather is pleasant, then look out for the crowds!
NEW WEBSITE FOR SHADOW HILLS ESTATES

Check out our new website which makes available all kinds of interesting information that you can read at the touch of a button. Although we don’t print and distribute a hard copy of our newsletter very often, the most recent issue is always posted on the web as well as any minutes of our last meeting.

www.shadowhillsestates.org
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